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By James Howald and Jackie Burhans
The Donala Water and Sanitation District (DWSD) 
board continued to discuss wastewater treatment 
strategies at its April meeting. Currently, DWSD 
shares the Upper Monument Creek Regional Waste-
water Treatment Facility (UMCRWWTF) with three 
other water and sanitation districts: Academy Water 
and Sanitation District (AWSD), Forest Lake Metro-
politan District (FLMD), and Triview Metropolitan 
District (TMD). FMLD and TMD are considering 
sending their wastewater to a treatment facility run 
by Colorado Springs Utilities. General Manager Jeff 
Hodge brought the board up to date on recent com-
munications with the managers of FLMD and TMD. 

An updated contracting and procurement policy 
was voted on. The board also heard operational re-
ports, and the meeting ended with an executive ses-
sion to consider strategies relative to negotiations and 
receive legal advice concerning pending litigatiion.

UMCRWWTF likely to 
remain in production

In comments before the meeting, DWSD board Presi-
dent Wayne Vanderscheure said he believed that 
the UMCRWWTF would continue to operate even if 
FLMD and TMD elect to send their wastewater else-
where. Should FLMD and TMD leave the facility, 
AWSD and DWSD would probably continue to oper-

ate it, he said.
Hodge outlines area of concern

Hodge summed up for the board a letter he had sent 
to Ann Nichols, FLMD general manager, and Jim Mc-
Grady, TMD general manager. DWSD is the facility 
operator, the letter points out, arguing when Nichols 
and McGrady contracted with Carollo Engineers Inc. 
they overstepped their authority. The letter objects to 
Nichols and McGrady requesting that the scenario 
where only DWSD would use the treatment facility be 
studied by Carollo. The letter points out that some of 
the tasks assigned by Nichols and McGrady to Carollo 
can be performed by current treatment facility staff.

The letter points out that DWSD’s legal counsel 
has found three issues with the agreement with Car-
ollo: the creation of a multi-fiscal year financial ob-
ligation without the voter approval required by the 
Taxpayers Bill of Rights (TABOR); the requirement 
that the treatment facility indemnify Carollo; and the 
fact that McGrady signed the agreement with Carollo 
as “Owner” when DWSD is the plant operator.

The letter concludes by saying that DWSD does 
not object to FLMD and TMD doing their due dili-
gence to decide whether they will continue to use the 
facility and by asking them to adhere to the terms of 
their agreement with DWSD.

Following Hodge’s update, Vanderschuere point-
ed out that FLMD and TMD had not responded to the 
letter.

Procurement policy adopted
Hodge explained that minor changes to the procure-
ment and contracting policy were required by the fact 
that DWSD is receiving American Recovery Plan Act 
(ARPA) funding to remediate radium. ARPA funding 
requires more stringent bidding procedures, Hodge 
said. 

The board decided that purchases and profes-
sional services from pre-approved vendor lists total-
ing less than $50,000 would be subject to a simpler 
bidding requirement. Vanderschuere said he wanted 
to preserve the ability to act quickly in emergency 
situations.

Highlights of operational reports
• Well 2D is producing 166 gallons per second.
• Variable Flow Devices (VFDs) are being added 

to several wells. VFDs help keep the flow into the 
filters at the processing plants at a steady level, 
which increases the filter’s efficiency.

• DWSD staff is focusing on cybersecurity.
• DWSD will add processing using hydrous man-

ganese oxide to address radium instead of rely-
ing solely on the treatment plant filters.

• Roger Sams, an engineer with GMS Inc., said 
his company was starting to investigate direct 
potable reuse as a technology DWSD might use 
in the future. Direct potable reuse refers to de-
signs where treated effluent is immediately re-
turned to the distribution system without being 
discharged to a stream. The standards for direct 
potable reuse have not been clearly established 
by the state.

**********
The next meeting is scheduled for May 18 at 1:30 p.m. 
Generally, board meetings are held the third Thurs-
day of the month at 1:30 p.m. and include online ac-
cess; call (719) 488-3603 or access www.donalawater.
org to receive up-to-date meeting information. The 
district office is located at 15850 Holbein Drive, Colo-
rado Springs. 

James Howald can be reached at 
jameshowald@ocn.me. Jackie Burhans can be 

reached at jackieburhans@ocn.me.

By Jackie Burhans and James Howald
Infrastructure—sewer and network—was the main 
topic of discussion at the Monument Sanitation Dis-
trict’s (MSD) April meeting. District Manager Mark 
Parker briefed the board on repairs to three lift sta-
tions. He also filled the board in on a proposed up-
grade to the network infrastructure in the MSD head-
quarters building. The board also heard operational 
reports. 

Lift stations repaired 
Parker told the board that lift stations in the Wakonda 
Hills, Wagon Gap, and Willow Springs neighborhoods 
had been repaired in the last month. Lift stations use 
pumps to ensure wastewater continues to flow in situ-
ations where gravity alone is insufficient.

In Wakonda Hills, the lift station’s pump failed, 
causing the circuit breaker to trip. The pump was re-
placed, which fixed the problem, Parker said. The Wa-
konda Hills and the Wagon Gap lift stations needed 
to be cleared of accumulated grit. The Willow Springs 
lift station had a water leak that resulted in a loss of 
260,000 gallons of water. The developer was still work-
ing on the repair when the MSD board met, Parker 
said.

Parker noted that a bill had recently passed the 

Colorado Legislature requiring the packaging for so-
called “flushable wipes” to explain that the wipes may 
in fact clog wastewater facilities if they are flushed. 
The wipes are a common cause of expensive repairs 
to lift station pumps, Parker explained. 

The board also voted unanimously to approve the 
bill of sale for the Willow Springs lift station. Lift sta-
tions are typically constructed by the developer and 
then, after inspection, sold to the sanitation district 
for a token price.

Network upgrade brings
 more speed, reliability

Parker told the board that he had received a proposal 
from Force Broadband to upgrade the headquarters 
building’s internet connection to optic fiber. Optic-
fiber cables move data as pulses of light through glass 
fibers, increasing the speed and reliability of data 
transmission over copper cables.

Force Broadband is owned by Dan Hamilton, 
who serves as the president of the MSD board. Ham-
ilton discloses this potential conflict of interest at the 
start of each MSD board meeting and recused himself 
from the discussion of the proposal.

Parker said discussions with Lolley’s Ice Cream 
and Black Forest Foods Café and Delicatessen were 

underway to determine if they would want to help de-
fray the $1,800 cost of installing fiber-optic cable and 
make use of the improved internet access. The board 
took no action on the proposal at the April meeting.

Highlights of operational reports
• Parker told the board the employee handbook 

had been updated and now covered recently 
passed legislation such as the Family and Medi-
cal Leave Insurance Act.

• The district’s auditor is now requiring letters of 
engagement to be signed with service providers 
on an annual basis.

• The board discussed plans for a celebration in 
honor of MSD’s 60th birthday.

**********
Monument Sanitation District meetings are normally 
held at 9 a.m. on the third Wednesday of the month 
in the district conference room at 130 Second St., 
Monument. The next regular meeting is scheduled for 
May 17. See https://colorado.gov/msd. For a district 
service map, see https://colorado.gov/pacific/msd/
district-map-0. Information: 719-481-4886. 

Jackie Burhans can be reached at 
jackieburhans@ocn.me. James Howald can be 

reached at jameshowald@ocn.me. 

south end of Woodmoor Lake and has obtained a sep-
arate grant to fund it.

The board voted unanimously to authorize Bush 
to sign the IGA.

Meter replacement project hits snag
Shaffer told the board that WWSD’s project to replace 
water meters with newer, more capable technology 
had uncovered an incompatibility between the elec-
tronic components in some of the new meters and the 
software the district uses to bill customers. About 430 
recently replaced meters would need to have their 
network endpoints updated. The endpoints upload 
water usage data through a cell network to the bill-
ing software, which bills customers and enables them 
to track their water consumption online. Shaffer said 
customers with faulty meters have been identified 
and would be contacted to schedule the needed fix.

Operations Superintendent Dan LaFontaine em-
phasized that the endpoints would be replaced with 
no interruption to water service. Some customers 

would receive an estimated bill for April, he said, add-
ing the repairs should be done by the end of May. 

Highlights of operational reports
• The Chilcott Ditch is being cleaned up, a new 

culvert has been installed, and water delivery to 
customers should begin by mid-May.

• Shaffer said the Colorado Senate was consider-
ing SB23-270, a bill which, if passed, would allow 
stream remediation projects to proceed with 
a simplified assessment of their impact on wa-
ter rights. Shaffer said the Pikes Peak Regional 
Water Authority was opposing the bill on the 
grounds it could take away water rights in some 
cases.

• LaFontaine reported two main breaks and a 
tank overflow. The overflow was due to a radio 
failure, he said, adding that 70% of the overflow 
was recovered and added to Woodmoor Lake. 
A backup battery was added to prevent future 
overflow, he said.

• Equipment plans for Well 22 are being reviewed 
by El Paso County. 

• Contractors have been lined up to begin work on 
Well 19.

• Tap permits for the Cloverleaf development in 
South Woodmoor are expected to be issued in 
six to eight weeks.

• The apartments planned for the Monument 
Junction have been delayed due to the current 
state of the housing market.

Executive session
The April meeting ended in an executive session to 
consider strategies relative to negotiations and re-
ceive legal advice concerning potential agreements 
with the Monument Fire District.

**********
The next meeting is scheduled for May 8 at 1 p.m. 
Meetings are usually held on the second Monday 
of each month at 1 p.m. at the district office at 1845 
Woodmoor Drive; please see www.woodmoorwater.
com or call 719-488-2525 to verify meeting times and 
locations.

James Howald can be reached at 
jameshowald@ocn.me. 
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